Statement of the DPRK Delegation  

On the 3rd cycle UPR of Dominican Republic 
(32nd session of UPR Working Group, 30 January 2019)
Mr. President,
My delegation welcomes the delegation of the Dominican Republic headed by H.E. Dr. Flavio Dario Espinal, Legal Adviser of the Presidency of the Republic and appreciates for its informative third national report and additional information provided by the delegation. 

We commend the Dominican Republic for its sincere efforts and achievements made for the implementation of the recommendations it received during the second UPR in 2014. We particularly note that the Dominican Republic has adopted and implemented a number of plans and programs including the National Strategic Plan against Child Labour, “Progressing with Solidarity Program”, “Surprise Visit Program”, “You are not old enough for this” campaign, among others. 

We encourage the government of the Dominican Republic to continue its path for the protection and promotion of human rights and wellbeing of its citizens and recommend the following: 

1) To further strengthen its efforts to substantially reduce the teenage pregnancy by fully promoting nationwide awareness-raising campaigns in place and introducing additional methods aimed at preventing child pregnancy and, if necessary, engage with relevant UN agencies in this regard. 

2) To take appropriate measures to reintegrate those children exposed to labor exploitation into educational institutions in line with its National Strategy against Child Labor. 

Thank you. 
